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SPONSOR: Representative Foley

BILL SHORT TITLE: Immediate Gross Receipts Deduction for Licensed Health Practitioners.

CONFLICTS, DUPLICATES, COMPANIONS: SB-5 (RSTPC’s bill) proposes a similar deduction phased-in over three years. 

DESCRIPTION: The bill provides an immediate (July 1, 2001) deduction for receipts of almost all licensed health practitioners. The bill lists virtually all the licensed health practitioners: physicians, osteopaths, chiropractic physicians, physician assistants, dentists, dental hygienists, doctors of oriental medicine, podiatrists, psychologists, RNs and LPNs, registered lay midwives, physical therapists, occupational therapists and respiratory care practitioners. The deduction is limited to “receipts of a licensed health practitioner from the provisions of services within his scope of practice”. (See Technical Issues below – this restrictive deduction may exclude the receipts of clinics, partnerships, for–profit hospitals and other entities that employ licensed healthcare professionals). In addition, the bill eliminates what would become redundant language in Section 7-9-77.1 NMSA 1978 and reinstates language in 7-9-3 NMSA 1978 enacted last year but over-ridden in signing order.

EFFECTIVE DATE: July 1, 2001

FISCAL IMPACT (Thousands of dollars):  

Note: Parenthesis ( ) indicate a revenue loss:

	
	
	Recurring or
	

	Estimated Impact on Revenues
	Nonrecurring
	Funds 

	
	 FY 2002 
	FY 2003
	     Impact     t     
	             Affected          .             

	
	-33,300
	-36,300
	Recurring
	General Fund

	
	-27,000
	-29,400
	Recurring
	Local Governments


* Note: there is no impact from the technical correction portion of this bill applying to hospices.

ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT: minimal. This is primarily an audit issue. The usual instructions, taxpayer seminar materials, technical advice memoranda, etc. will have to be prepared in the regular cycle.

TECHNICAL ISSUES: TRD counsel is concerned that the restrictive language of this bill may exclude from the deduction receipts of clinics, LLCs and for-profit hospitals that employ licensed professionals. The clinic’s receipts are not deductible, since they are not licensed in the specialty. The use of the word “his” (page 12, line 25) in the final sentence reinforces the idea that the deduction is personal to the doctor, not company-wide. TRD counsel suggests the services provided by licensed health care professionals should be the subject of the deduction.  Since this problem occurs in the other bills as well, it would be helpful to develop a formula to deal with it.  

OTHER IMPACTS AND ISSUES:

1. The five-year impact of this measure follows:

	
	FY 2002
	FY 2003
	FY 2004
	FY 2005
	FY 2006

	
	
	
	
	
	

	    General Fund
	-33,300
	-38,600
	-41,300
	-44,100
	-47,000

	    Local Governments
	-27,000
	-31,200
	-33,300
	-35,500
	-37,900

	        Total
	-60,300
	-69,800
	-74,600
	-79,600
	-84,900


2. Note: the municipal gross receipts tax base (less the amount deductible under this bill) is about $25 billion, with 46% of health care receipts reported in Albuquerque. 

